
     Executive Board  

                         CISCO WEBEX Meeting 

Present: J. Russo, T. Chambers, M. Velazquez, R. Bieder, T. Accomando, T. Franklin, N. Rosario, P. 

Cantillo, D. Noble, P. Cantillo, L. Popovic 

Absent: None 

Guests: None 

Meeting commenced at 7:35 pm with Pledge of Allegiance. Chairperson Russo reminded the Executive 

Board that elections will be by roll call vote.  

Chairperson Russo then went around the room regarding committee reports in anticipation for the Full 

Board on January 21.  

Economic Development Chairperson Accomando added that were no community concerns. However, 

establishments are struggling due to the pandemic. Crosstown Diner reported feeling being targeted an 

subject to excessive inspections.  

Municipal Services Chairperson Velazquez had nothing to report and no resolutions. MS Committee will 

continue to assist Health Committee with testing and vaccine sites. Chairperson Popovic discussed 

Housing and Zoning regarding Crab Shanty on City Island. The leaseholder obtained the architect 

attorney regarding zoning change. The community didn’t seem to be against it, but another meeting will 

be held before the Committee takes a position.  

Chairperson Bieder spoke on the Youth and Education Committee. Yankee grants may be coming soon, 

according to the District Manager. Angela Torres was honored at the Power Women of the Bronx. 

Schools are getting laptops/tablets. Technology requests seem to be declining despite some eagerness 

to return to classrooms when permissible.  

Chairperson Franklin did not have a Parks Meeting. Chairperson Franklin will attend on behalf of the 

Board a Department of Parks meeting regarding the Orchard Beach State Park.  

Chairperson Velazquez and Chairperson Rosario discussed a townhall regarding the different vaccines 

and its availability. It is scheduled for early January or February. The meeting ended by vote of 

adjournment which was unanimously approved at 8:33PM. 

 


